Minutes of the June 2, 2010 Meeting of the Executive Committee of the Glens Falls-Saratoga Chapter of Adirondack Mountain Club, Inc., held at Saratoga Springs, New York, in the Civalier Conference Room of the Wesley Health Center

Present: Jacki Bave, John Caffry, Maureen Coutant, Pat Desbiens, Laura Fiske, Jill Gruben, Heidi teRiele Karkoski, Jonathan Lane, Tricia Lockwood, Linda Ranado, George Sammons, Jim Schneider, John Schneider, Ryan Simko.  Also present: Bill Bechtel.

Chair Heidi teRiele Karkoski opened the meeting at 7:08 p.m.
The minutes of the May 5, 2010 meeting were approved unanimously on a motion by Linda Ranado, seconded by Jill Gruben. 

Treasurer John Schneider presented the Treasurer’s Report.  The Club has paid the March dues installment, but is still one month behind. He may pay one-half of the Chapter’s annual contribution to the Club this summer. Our cash balance is up $1,978 this month and is at $7,678.  The report was approved unanimously on a motion by Pat Desbiens, seconded by Linda Ranado. 

There was a discussion of digitizing the Chapter’s archives.  Jill Gruben researched the cost of digitizing them, which would be about $300 to $500 per box.  Action on this idea was tabled due to the high cost.

Tricia Lockwood gave a status report on the Nominating Committee.

Heidi announced that the Executive Committee meetings next fall will be in the Glens Falls area in September and November and in Saratoga in October and December.

Jonathan Lane reported on the Club’s Black Fly Affair event.  The new site at Fort William Henry was less crowded than the prior site there.  Our donated basket sold for $175, which is about what we paid for it.  It got a lot of laughs, as did his introductory poem.

Jonathan also reported on the completion of the Treasure Hunt.  There were 19 entrants and 3 winners.  He had been hoping for 50 participants.  7 people got 9 out of the 10 clues before the 3 winners got to #10; most people got stuck at #3.  The winners were all non-members.  He will send membership applications to all non-members who participated.  There was a discussion of whether or not to do it again, but no decision was made.
George Sammons, Website Chair, led a discussion of e-mail distribution to chapter members.  The cost of the ”Mail Chimp” service is: free for 500 people, $15 per month for 1,000.  The Club has e-mail addresses for 900 of our 1,400 +/- members, but the list is not entirely accurate.  He will work into the use of this gradually.  It was agreed that anyone wanting to use this should send the message to George for formatting and that all messages will have to be cleared by the Chapter Chair before being sent out.  Heidi said that we will discuss this again in September.

Heidi reported that she is working on the Annual Dinner.
Heidi asked about wish lists for items to be donated to the Chapter.  Jonathan suggested posting these on the website.  This will be discussed again in September.
Jonathan discussed having a photo contest, with entries to be posted on the website and be judged.  Ryan Simcoe volunteered to work on this with him.

Jonathan and Jill said that they will work on the Chapter Facebook page.  Jonathan said that there are 37 fans on the YMG’s page.
Jacki Bave, Conservation Chair, reported that the Club Conservation Committee met recently.  The Club will continue to support removal of the Hurricane and St. Regis firetowers.  

Jill reported that she is working on the current Newsletter and the next deadline is August 1st.

Pat Desbiens reported that April was a good month for Membership, at net + 21.  We have 75 more total members than the Albany Chapter; it has 10 more voting members.

Linda Ranado, Education Chair, reported that so far we have no cancellations for the camperships.  She recently did the annual Queensbury 3rd Grade program.  She may do a program for troubled children in the fall.

In the absence of Tom Ellis, John Caffry made a motion to adjourn, which was seconded by Jacki Bave, and the meeting was adjourned at 8:27 p.m.

Respectfully submitted, 

John Caffry, Secretary

Next meeting – September 2, 7:00, in Glens Falls/Queensbury.
